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Annual Ordering School Health Records  

2017-18 School Year 

 
Annual ordering of CHRs and HARs will again be collected  

electronically (paperless ordering) this year. Detailed information 

will be provided in the February 2017, edition of the School Nurse 

Bulletin. 

 !!! New Address !!! 

 

Stephanie Knutson 

Connecticut State Department of Education 

Bureau of Health/Nutrition, Family Services 

and Adult Education 

450 Columbus Blvd., Suite 504 

Hartford, CT 06103 
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The State of Connecticut Department of Education is committed to a policy of equal opportunity/affirmative action for all qualified persons and does not discriminate in 
any employment practice, education program, or educational activity on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, disabi lity, age, religion or any other basis prohibited 
by Connecticut state and/or federal nondiscrimination laws. Inquiries regarding the Department of Education’s nondiscrimination policies should be directed to the Af-
firmative Action Administrator, State of Connecticut Department of Education, 450 Columbus Blvd., Hartford, CT 06103, 860-807-2071. 

Nondiscrimination Statement 

S T E P H A N I E  G .  K N U T S O N ,  M S N ,  R N   

C O N N E C T I C U T  S T A T E  D E P A R T M E N T  O F  

E D U C A T I O N   

E D U C A T I O N  C O N S U L T A N T  

Connecticut State Department of Education 

Bureau of Health/Nutrition, Family Services and 

Adult Education 

450 Columbus Boulevard, Suite 504,  

Hartford, CT 06103 

Phone:  860-807-2108 

E-mail:  stephanie.knutson@ct.gov 

 

Annual Identification of Students without Health Insurance 
 
 

Section 10-206c of the Connecticut General Statutes requires that local school districts identify students 

who lack health insurance and provide information to parents about state-sponsored health insurance pro-

grams for children.  This memo serves as a reminder to school districts of the requirement to annually 

identify students without health insurance. 

 

Approaches to identifying students who lack health insurance include capturing information from: required 

health assessment forms for students entering school and again in Grades 6 or 7 and 9 or 10; and annual 

emergency contact forms for all students enrolled in the district. 

 

In addition to these approaches, individual school districts may have other systems in place, such as parent 

liaisons, school-based health centers and family resource centers that may be critical partners in providing 

families with information on Connecticut’s state-sponsored health insurance programs for children.  A 

sample flyer for parents or guardians that includes information on the HUSKY Health program, as well as 

Access Health CT, Connecticut’s official health insurance marketplace, established to meet the require-

ments of the federal Health Care Reform law (or Affordable Care Act) is located on the Health Promotion 

Services/School Nurse Web site at www.ct.gov/sde/schoolnurse. 

 

For general information about HUSKY Health, please visit www.huskyhealth.com.  To apply by phone or 

for additional information about the HUSKY Health and Access Health CT programs, contact their infor-

mation hotline at 1-855-805-4325 or visit www.accesshealthct.com.   

 

If you have questions regarding annual identification of students without health insurance, please contact  

Stephanie Knutson, Education Consultant at 860-807-2108 or stephanie.knutson@ct.gov.  

 

   

http://www.ct.gov/sde/schoolnurse
http://www.huskyhealth.com
http://www.accesshealthct.com
mailto:stephanie.knutson%20@ct.gov
http://www.huskyhealth.com/hh/site/default.asp

